MHS Community Council Meeting Minutes | October 25, 2022

Council Members Attending: Diana Windley, Cheyla Mills, Beth Belinski, Raelene
Blocker, Mindy Savage, Jeff Kelsey, Shana Croft, Natalie Anderton, Crae Wilson

Visitors: Kade Morrell, Alta Anderson, Jayden Pierce
Meeting called to order at 6:33 a.m. by Diana Windley.
Consent ltems:

Addition to the Agenda. Mr. Wilson motioned that we add a report from members the
MHS Student School Board to the agenda with a 2nd from Beth Belinski. Motion passed
unanimously.

Minutes for the September 27, 2022 monthly Community Council meeting. Motion to
approve by Beth Belinski with a 2nd from Mindy Savage. Motion passed unanimously.

Agenda Items:
MHS Student School Board Report on Dress Code

« This year Morgan High School has created a Student School Board. The
board is made up 14 students (freshman to senior) who were nominated by
teachers and selected by the administration. The board meets regularly and
discusses topics relevant to students at Morgan High.

+ Recently the Student School Board has been discussing the Dress Code
section of the handbook.

+ Alta and Jayden presented the Student School Board recommendations to
the Community Council.

Committee Reports

Policy (Mindy Savage): The committee is continuing to review all the state policies for
reviewing curriculum or books used in teaching and in the library. They will make a
recommendation to the School Board when they have finished reviewing.

Curriculum (Beth Belinski):

Safety (Jeff Kelsey): The district is looking at busing Morgan Elementary students living

west of highway 66. This should significantly cut down on the number of cars dropping
off students as well as students crossing unsafe intersections.

Transportation (Mindy Savage):



Technology (Mindy Savage):

Wellness (Raelene Blocker): No meeting

Human Sexuality (Beth Belinski, Cheyla Mills): Recommendations from the committee

were sent to the School Board.

Trust Lands

No changes have been made to the plan since the last meeting.

Safety Plan

Mr. Morrell presented aspects of the schools safety plan.

The main safety plan is district wide and can be found on the district website.
The administration is excited about a new communication tool the High
School is piloting for the district. Alerts can be sent by email and text to all
teachers, staff, etc. The district safety officer also receives the alerts.

Last week the school had a scheduled evacuation drill and the alert system
worked well. Shana Croft mentioned it worked great as she was out of town
when she received the alert and was able to notify her sub (the substitute was
also notified by the office).

Mr. Morrell reviewed the schools evacuation protocols.

A key to safety is teacher and staff training. Mr. Morrell is checking about
having a district wide training for substitutes. Shana Croft suggested the
administration remind teachers to make sure they leave the safety plans and
protocols with their subs.

Mr. Wilson has been working with a security company and local law
enforcement to identify weak spots in the security system and camera
placement.

The security company is also providing a bid for electronic door locking
systems for the district.

Topics for Future Meetings

A rating
National Honor Society
Dress Code

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 a.m.

Next Meeting: Tuesday, November 22nd at 6:30 a.m. at MHS Main Office



